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Bourkey’s Brief 
It’s been another very busy month for Federation Council with great progress 

being made across many areas, including our road works.  It is great to see the 

quality of the new work on Bull Plain road around Rennie, and also Back 

Berrigan Road and work now commencing on Federation Way North, just out 

of Urana.   Councillors are working very hard with the staff, and meeting quite 

regularly both in the normal monthly meetings, workshops, Briefing Sessions 

and many other forums to continue to progress Community priorities.   

Council is preparing to visit many towns throughout the Council area next week as part of the development of 

‘Our Community, Our Opportunity’ – Federation Council Community Strategic Plan.  Please see page 7 for local 

areas visited, and further details.  Unfortunately the time does not allow for every single Community to be visited, 

but as part of this, or with the draft budget meetings, there will be a chance for Council to get around to all of our 

communities over the next 4 months. 

Late in September 2017, Council submitted four grant applications totalling $1,400,014 to the NSW Government 

Stronger Country Communities Program.  The four applications involved funding for a new family/disability access 

cabin at the Urana Caravan Park improvements, extension of the Corowa cycleway linking to the Corowa Golf 

Club, Public toilet facilities and upgrades across a number of key sites, and an extension to the Howlong 

Preschool.  Council is hoping for announcements soon on these projects, so fingers crossed. 

The recent announcement that $210,000 has been awarded to Council to continue with Flood Planning works 

across Urana, Morundah, Boree Creek and Rand was great news.  Further details will be available in coming 

months, as Council calls for a new Committee to help guide this project.  This will be a key document that outlines 

any mitigation works, including cost and benefit analysis, such as levees, to provide better protection from floods 

in our most vulnerable areas within the towns. 

Council heard a public address by Michael Robson at the January 2018 meeting, presenting a petition requesting 

Council re-open Stephen Street Urana to non-local vehicles longer than 15 metres.  The matter was to be 

presented to the former Urana Shire Councils May 2016 meeting, but was unable to, due to the Council being 

merged prior to the meeting.  The matter was not dealt with by Federation Council until now, and Council has 

now resolved to investigate this with current staff and further consider this issue.   

Council will also over the coming months be re-engaging with its many and valued section 355 Committees, to 

appoint Councillor delegates formally back onto each Committee, and to also discuss ways in which Council can 

work with the Committees who maintain many asset for the Community on behalf of council, and also in some 

cases, provide services to the Community. 

 

Until next month, 

Councillor Patrick Bourke – Federation Council Mayor.  
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 Council celebrates Australia Day 

Residents, friends, family and visitors celebrated 

everything that’s great about living in Australia at this 

year’s Federation Council Australia Day celebrations. 

A crowd of more than 350 people were joined by 

Australia Day Ambassador, Ron Delezio, to join in on 

the festivities at Rowers Park, Corowa on January 26. 

Ron Delezio delivered a heart-warming address, 

speaking about his terrifying experience of nearly 

losing his daughter, Sophie Delezio and the Australian 

spirit that got his family through their darkest days. 

In 2003, Ron and his wife Carolyn, watched daughter 

Sophie Delezio fight for her life in hospital after been 

badly injured when she trapped under a burning car 

which had crashed into her childcare centre in Sydney. 

Sophie survived, but made national headlines a 

second time when she was again badly injured in a 

road accident in 2006.  

In 2004, Ron and his wife Carolyn founded the Day of 

Difference Foundation to help critically injured kids 

and their families. Ron took everyone on his family’s 

journey and passed on the lessons learnt and the 

importance of being strong in the face of adversity. 

Mr Delizio said it was a privilege to be in his eleventh 

year as an Australia Day Ambassador and described 

Corowa as “truly magnificent”. 

In his welcome address, Federation Council Mayor Pat 

Bourke said each year Australia Day provides us with a 

day to reflect on what it means to be Australian, to 

celebrate contemporary Australia and to acknowledge 

our history. 

“On Australia Day we celebrate all the things we love 

about Australia; land, sense of fair go, lifestyle, 

democracy, the freedoms we enjoy, and particularly 

our people,” he said. 

“Today we celebrate our people, the people of 

Federation Council who go above and beyond in their 

respective areas to ensure our communities thrive and 

grow. 

“Our nominees here today are very special people, 

whose donation of time and effort warrants this type 

of special celebration. 

“The commitment to our communities shown by our 

nominees is truly heart-warming, and these people 

along with many others throughout the Federation 

Council make me so proud to be Mayor of this great 

shire.” 

Residents and tourists enjoyed a fun packed afternoon 

of activities organised by the Rotary Club of Corowa. 

The young guns from the Corowa Rowing Club 

demonstrated the skill and strength required to row 

on the Murray River. 

This was followed by a highly professional ski show by 

the Mulwala Water Ski Club featuring slips, pyramids 

and ballet. 

Guests were entertained by the tunes of Ronnie and 

families enjoyed the free jumping castle and face 

painting and an array of food stalls from around the 

world. 

Council would like to congratulate all the award 

recipients and nominees for the 2018 Federation 

Council Australia Day Awards: 

Citizen of the Year: Peter Seeliger of Mulwala. 

Young Citizen of the Year: Liam Summons of 

Oaklands. 

Local Achiever of the Year Awards: Andrea & John 

Barwick of Corowa, Daryl Davey of Mulwala and Liam 

Summons of Oaklands. 

Community Project of the Year: Howlong Opportunity 

Shop. 

Community Event of the Year: Annual Corowa Swim-

In and Military Vehicle Gathering. 
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Student Achievement Awards: Esther Biddle, Mila 

Bratt, Jazmine Collier, Chelsea Doyle, James Frazer, 

Grace Amy Mae Foster, Ethan Hanrahan, Matilda 

James, Emily Kreutzberger, Patrick Lavis, Kallum Little, 

Josephine Muscat, Lara Ovenden, Zach Packer, Jock 

Ratcliffe, Carter Read, Marcus David Reid, Adelaide 

Robb, John Schnelle and Gabrielle Sutcliffe. 

Light Up Federation Awards: 

Best Decorated House - 108 Banks Street, Howlong. 

Best Decorated Street - O'Brien Court, Corowa. Best 

Decorated Business - Regional Design Service, Corowa. 

Council would also like to thank the Rotary Club of 

Corowa for their Event Management support and Sing 

Australia - Corowa, Corowa Rowing Club, for providing 

entertainment at the official ceremony. 

COUNCIL UPDATES 

New Youth Council provides a voice for 
young people 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you are young person aged between 15 and 25 

years, have a passion to do something in your 

community, and want to be a part of a group that 

works together to make the Federation area a better 

place for young people to live, Federation Youth 

Council is for you! 

Nominations are now being accepted for the 

Federation Youth Council, a Committee of Council 

which provides a way for young adults to be directly 

involved in planning for the current and future needs 

of young people across the Local Government Area 

(LGA).  

Federation Youth Council will be made up of nine 

young people, aged 15-25, who reside in the 

Federation Council area. 

The Federation Youth Council will meet monthly and 

will assist Council will planning and organising events 

and activities for young people, including a Youth 

Week activity. 

Youth Councillors will have the chance to develop 

skills and knowledge in advocacy, leadership, 

governance and teamwork while being mentored by 

Council staff. They will gain real life experience in 

running meetings, public speaking, event 

management and marketing and use these to 

proactively contribute towards building their 

community. 

The Youth Council provides: 

 A forum for young people to express their views 

on important issues affecting young people in 

the Federation Council. 

 Advice to Council on how these issues can be 

addressed. 

 An opportunity for young people to become 

involved in and contribute to the wellbeing of 

local young people and the wider community. 

 A youth perspective to Council in a structured 

and formal way. 

 Young people the opportunity to actively 

participate in Local Government planning and 

decision making processes. 

 Promote and encourage the involvement of 

youth in the planning, development and 

implementation of initiatives and projects 

associated directly or indirectly with young 

people. 
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Federation Council Mayor Pat Bourke said that having 

a Youth Council will give young people a powerful 

voice on issues affecting them. 

“Council having an open, direct and productive 

relationship with the Youth Council will be a catalyst 

to affect change for youth in the local community,” he 

said. 

“Participating in the council is a great chance to have a 

say and contribute to Federation Council’s future 

planning.  It also gives young people valuable 

experience that will benefit them in years to come.” 

Council received a grant of $25,480 through the NSW 

Government’s Youth Opportunities Program to 

establish and drive this youth development program. 

Members must be aged 15-25 years. 

For more information contact the Federation Council 

Community Development Team Leader, 

 Amber Harvey on 02 6033 8974 or 

email amber.harvey@federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au 

Federation Council Mobile Preschool  

 

Federation Council Mobile Preschool are delighted to 

announce that they now have a Kia Carnival that is 

used for transporting children from Urana to Boree 

Creek and from Oaklands to Urana. 

Council would like to acknowledge the efforts of Dot 

Dore at Urana Public School who has allowed the 

mobile preschool to use the school bus over the last 6 

months to trial this idea. Without Dot's help, possibly 

two bases would have closed this year because of low 

numbers. Now, having trialed the idea and with great 

parental support, all 4 mobile bases are operating 

strongly 

Community Strategic Plan consultation to 
commence 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Federation Council wishes to advise all members of 
the community that a phone survey of over 260 
residents selected at random commenced on Monday 
5 February as part of a community consultation 
process.  

The survey launched the preparation of the new 10 
year Community Strategic Plan. Feedback from the 
survey as well as community workshops will be used 
to guide the objectives and activities for the new 
Federation Council Delivery Program from 1 July 2018 
to 30 June 2021.  

The Community Strategic Plan is the highest level plan 
that a council and its community will prepare and 
serves to identify the community's main long term 
priorities and aspirations for the future.  Whilst 
Council is proud to have the custodial role in initiating, 
preparing and maintaining the plan on behalf of other 
stakeholders, several state agencies and community 
groups also have a role to play in the delivery of 
various aspects of the plan. The aim is to encourage 
council, the community and other agencies to work 
together as one community to deliver on our vision 
for the future. 

The University of Technology – Sydney (UTS) have 
been engaged to facilitate the phone survey and 
consultation with community through workshops 
commencing at the end of February in conjunction 
with council. Notice of workshops to be conducted at 
various locations throughout the council will be 
promoted through Council snippets, Facebook, 
Council’s website and on page 7 of this Newsletter.  

Members of the community are encouraged to 
participate in the process, which is a critical 
component for shaping our future.  

The draft Community Strategic Plan and Delivery 
Program will go on public exhibition for a 28 day 
period in early May and be finalised by 30 June 2018.  

mailto:amber.harvey@federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au
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Boree Creek  
1.30 pm - 3.00 pm 

Tuesday 
27 February 

Tuesday 
13 March 

Tuesday 
27 March 

Urana 
2.30 pm - 5.00 pm 

Tuesday 
6 March 

Tuesday 
20 March 

Tuesday 
3 April 

Oaklands 
9.00 am - 12.00 pm 

Wednesday 
7 March 

Wednesday 
21 March 

Wednesday 
4 April 

Rand 
1.15 am - 2.00 pm 

Wednesday 
7 March 

Wednesday 
21 March 

Wednesday 
4 April 

Southern & Northern Regional Library 

 

 

Council Meetings 

Ordinary meetings of Council are held in the Federation Council Chambers at the Corowa Office on the third 
Tuesday of the month commencing at 9:30 am. 

The Ordinary meeting of Council is responsible for dealing with matters relating to finance, works, develop-
ment, planning, health, building and community services. This meeting also makes a decision on Committee 
recommendations and is the forum for making the final decision of Council. 

Residents and ratepayers are cordially invited to attend Council meetings. 

2018 Meeting Dates 

Tuesday, 20 March 2018 

Tuesday, 17 April 2018 

Tuesday, 15 May 2018 

Thursday, 19 June 2018 

Tuesday, 17 July 2018 

Tuesday, 21 August 2018 

Tuesday, 18 September 2018 

Tuesday, 16 October 2018 
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Tip/Transfer Stations 
Opening Times 

Waste Disposal Charges 
Council residents are advised that Waste Disposal Charges at Corowa, Howlong, Mulwala Transfer Station, 
Urana and Oaklands are the following: 
 
 * Car, Station Wagon & 4WD* $20 
 * 240 Lt bin $5 
 * Ute, Van & Single Axle Trailers* $40 
 * General Waste - large quantities* $40/m3 
 * Tree Prunings and Green Waste - up to trailer size $20 
 * Tree Prunings and Green Waste - large quantities $20/m3 
 Mattresses (S/QS/KS with or without base) $30 
 Commercial Waste $60/m3 
 ** Asbestos - minimum fee $300 $300/m3 
 ** Car tyre – each $15 
 ** Light Truck tyre – each $40 
 ** Heavy Truck tyre – each $80 
 ** Tractor/Earth Moving Equipment tyre – each $110 
 Unsecured Load Penalty $50 

 
* Household waste accepted only (not commercial origin) 
** Not accepted at Mulwala Transfer Station 
*** Putrescible waste (food scraps and fruit etc) not accepted at Corowa Landfill 

 COROWA MULWALA HOWLONG URANA OAKLANDS 

Monday – – – – – 

Tuesday – – 1pm – 4pm – 1pm – 5pm 

Wednesday – 9am – 12noon – – – 

Thursday – – – – – 

Friday 9am – 12noon – – 12noon – 5pm – 

Saturday 1pm – 4pm 9am – 12noon 9am – 12noon – – 

Sunday 9am – 12noon 9am – 12noon 1pm – 4pm 11am – 4pm 8am – 12noon 

CLOSED Christmas Day, Boxing Day, New Years Day, Good Friday and Easter Sunday 
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Monthly Newsletter Deadline 

for submission of items 
 

The deadline for submission of items to the monthly 
Newsletter is now the Wednesday prior to Monthly 
Council Meetings. For the purposes of this deadline, 
please find deadline date on community diary page 
of this newsletter. 

Your co-operation in meeting this deadline would 
be appreciated. 

Placement of articles is subject to available space. 

Please note that all advertisements to be placed in 
this newsletter must be in writing and forwarded to 
Federation Council through the mail, hand 
delivered, email or faxed. 

Internet access is provided by 
Federation Council - Urana Office as a free 

Service for members of the community. 

Children under the age of 13 must be 
accompanied by an adult at all times whilst on 
Council property. 

Federation Council - Urana Office 

30-32 William Street, Urana 

Ph: (02) 6930 9100 

No Food or Drink should be consumed 
near the computers. 

VACANCY—AGED 

ACCOMMODATION 

Billabidgee Place 

Princess Street, Urana 

Council advises that there is a vacancy for aged 
accommodation at Billabidgee Place, Princess Street, 
Urana. It is a one bedroom unit with a kitchen/living 
area, ensuite and laundry. 

Current rental is $190.60 per fortnight for Aged 
Pensioners. For further information, please contact 
Mrs Pam Danaher at Council on 
(02) 6033 8999. 
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NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING 
Please be advised of the following advertising rates for ads placed in the Urana District 
Newsletter are as follows: 

COUNCIL RATE INFORMATION 

 
Direct credit/Payments to 

Federation Council 

Anybody using/effecting direct credit/payments to Council’s Bank Account are reminded to ensure a payment 
advice is either faxed (02) 6033 3317 or emailed council@federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au to Council in confirmation 
that payment has been made. Please ensure a contact name and phone number is provided on the advice in case 
there are any problems encountered. 

Pensioner Rebate 

 

If you receive a Pension, you can apply for a Pension 

Rebate on your rates if the property on which you are 

applying for a rebate is your principal place of 

residence. 

 

Contact Council, for further pensioner rebate 

information (02) 6033 8999. 

 Council Compiled Customer Compiled 

Full Page $55.00 $40.00 

Half Page $35.00 $30.00 

Quarter Page $23.00 $15.00 

Centre Page $10.00  

Classified $6.00  

Thank you notices $6.00  

Community Organisations 
Community organisations outside 
Federation Council 
Community organisations within 
Federation Council 

 
 
Charges as above 
 
No charge 

 
 
Charges as above 
 
No charge 

 

Collection of 2017/2018 Rates and Charges 

If paying in full or by instalments, 
Your next instalment is due on 

28 February 2018 

Overdue Rates are subject to daily interest in 
accordance with the provisions of The Local 
Government Act, 1993 at the interest rate approved 
by the Minister for Local Government. Currently, 
interest is set at 7.5% pa. 

Contact Council (02) 6033 8999 if you need any 
further information. 
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Urana District Notices 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  Normal Season Hours 
 

30 Jan 2018 – Close of pool Season 

  Open Close 

Monday Closed 

Tuesday Closed 

Wednesday 4.00 pm 7.00 pm 

Thursday 4.00 pm 7.00 pm 

Friday 4.00 pm 9.00 pm 

Saturday 3.00 pm 8.00 pm 

Sunday 3.00 pm 7.00 pm 

The above hours are weather permitting and subject to change.   
Any enquiries please contact Tammi  0419 935 661 

  Normal Season Hours 
 

30 Jan 2018 – Close of pool Season 

  Open Close 

Monday Closed 

Tuesday Closed 

Wednesday 3.00 pm 6.30 pm 

Thursday 3.00 pm 6.30 pm 

Friday 3.00 pm 7.30 pm 

Saturday 1.30 pm 7.00 pm 

Sunday 1.30 pm 6.30 pm 
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AAYUSH HEALTH CARE TRUST 
Dr. Veerendra Giri Yaramati 
URANA MEDICAL CENTRE 

31 William Street, Urana NSW 2645 
PH: (02) 6920 8333 

NEW OPENING HOURS 

Monday to Friday 
9:00 am to 5:00 pm 

Closed for lunch break 
12.30 pm to 1.30 pm 

 

or an emergency consultation Saturday and Sunday 
Dr Yaramati will be available at the Urana Multipurpose Centre, 

127 Princess Street, Urana 
 

Dr Sunil Thota (Sunny)   
MBBS, FRACP 

 

SPECIALIST GERIATRICIAN AND PHYSICIAN OF GENERAL MEDICINE 

Consultant at The Royal Melbourne Hospital 

Melbourne 

Dr Sunny will be providing specialist services for Urana and surrounding areas once a 
month. He will visit nursing homes and provide support regularly. 

He provides out patient clinic services from Urana Medical Centre. 

Dr Sunny graduated from India and has 15 years of working experience in the public health 
system in the UK and Australia. He completed his specialist training in Melbourne. He 
enjoys working in the public health system mentoring medical students, physician trainees 
and consulting in private. He is a member of the Australian and New Zealand Society of 
Geriatric Medicine. 

Urana District Notices 
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The Urana Local Health Advisory Committee is undertaking a 

survey of the local Urana area and catchment area for Urana 

MPS and GP services. 
 

This survey is an important initiative to gauge how the provision of 

health services are perceived and provided in the area.  
 

YOUR INPUT IS ESSENTIAL  
 

Your input is essential so we can help assure that we are able to 

provide and improve health services on all levels in our area.  
 

We are looking to the future. So please have your say. 
 

The surveys are available for pick up at various locations including 

Urana, Boree Creek, Morundah, Oaklands, Rand and Daysdale. 

If you would like to take part in the survey, but haven’t been able 

to get a copy and you would like one or more surveys posted, 

please contact the Urana LHAC Chair Kim Pawson on  

0428 636 438.  Surveys can be returned to place of pick up, 

Urana Post Office, mailbox at 4 William Street Urana or in the 

stamped, addressed envelope if you have requested one by post. 

 

Urana District Notices 
 

Local Health Advisory Committee Urana 

Serving the local community 
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BOREE CREEK HOTEL 
BIG BOYS TOYS DAY 

 

 
 
 

MARCH 17TH from 11am 
OH, ITS ST PATS DAY, 
So Wear Ya Greens. 
Prize for The Best 

Dressed Leprechaun 
(18+) 

LIVE MUSIC 12.00 – 4.00 
BBQ & RAFFLES 

Urana District upcoming Events 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed 
This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-SA 

This Photo by Unknown Author is 
This Photo by Unknown Author is 

licensed under CC BY-SA 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY 

http://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:Trike.7arp.jpg
http://www.ignorancia.org/en/index.php?page=cars2011
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/4.0/
http://asimplejew.blogspot.com/2007_11_01_archive.html
http://sbrooksdriftwood.wikispaces.com/Week+9+%7E+Oct+14+-+18%2C+2013
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
http://www.flickr.com/photos/autohistorian/4024073230/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/2.0/
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MORUNDAH BUSH ENTERTAINMENT COMMITTEE INCORPORATED 
66 BROWLEY STREET, MORUNDAH, NSW 2700 

 

UPCOMING PROGRAM FOR 2018 
 

SATURDAY 24TH MARCH 2018 -  
CO-OPERA PRESENT THE BARBER OF SEVILLE 
 

TICKETS $70.00, SUPPER IS INCLUDED IN THE TICKET PRICE-TICKETS ON SALE NOW 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Co-Opera’s The Barber of Seville fuses the idea of a European itinerant opera company with 

the hardship of life in a rough Australian gold-field. Of course, Italian touring opera 

companies performing in Ballarat in the 1880’s did actually present in [the still operating] 

Her Majesty’s Theatre. But our production has the artists performing in makeshift 

circumstances in the manner of Commedia players, the Skomorokhi...and Co-Opera! 

Thus Dr Bartolo’s house, which in the original version [and at Her Majesty’s], was a dwelling 

of high class substance, in our goldfields’ location is a humble makeshift, tumbledown Aussie 

Outback shack. The main characters are highly sophisticated, fashion conscious “blow in” 

European artists, whereas the minor roles and chorus members are taken by ordinary town 

folk or gold diggers by day, using locals for economy purposes wherever possible, in the 

manner of the Commedia, the Skomorokhi…and Co-Opera! 

Whilst our Barber has a quirky Aussie setting, the music, the comedy and the main cast 

costumes are all pure late 19C European sophistication. The Barber is the most popular and 

well known of all comic operas and with this production predominantly in English, all the 

mischievous twists and turns of the plots and the hilarious dramatic situations will be 

immediately appreciated. There’s a reason the music from The Barber features in more 

movie cartoons and more TV ads than any other famous opera. It’s the best. Sublime arias, 

ingenious patter songs, and comic choruses combine to make irresistible entertainment. 

Urana District upcoming events 



19 

 

MORUNDAH BUSH ENTERTAINMENT COMMITTEE INCORPORATED 
66 BROWLEY STREET, MORUNDAH, NSW 2700 

 

UPCOMING PROGRAM FOR 2018 
FRIDAY 4TH MAY 2018- 
EIREBORNE 
 

ADULTS $65.00, TICKET PRICE INCLUDES SUPPER, TICKETS ON SALE FROM FEBRUARY 2018 
 

Created by Maryanne Fogarty an ex international dancer with Riverdance and nine times 
Australian Irish Dance open champion. 
 

Directed by Nigel Turner-Carroll an Award winning director - Nigel’s credits include The Tap 
Pack, which has most recently toured to Beijing and Edinburgh Fringe festival 2016, winning 
The Spirit of the Fringe Award. 
 

Choregraphed by Jessica Prince, the featured soloist in the American tour of Jason Gilkison’s 
‘Burn the Floor’. She has performed with this company both nationally and internationally 
and has performed alongside many international artists including Olivia Newton John, 
Robbie Williams, Kelly Rowlands, Human Nature and John Paul Young. 
 

What is unique about Eireborne is its celebration of Ireland's contribution to the world of 
music - the entire soundtrack is comprised only of songs written and/or performed by Irish 
artists. Hit songs from U2, Van Morrison, Thin Lizzy, Gary Moore, Hozier, Sinead O'Connor, 
The Script and many many more. 
 

Renowned lead Irish dancers hailing from international touring shows such as Riverdance 
and Lord of the Dance are complimented by two commercial ballroom dancers from Burn 
The Floor.  
 

Note, the show is completely live and the dance taps are not tracked. 
 

This show pushes Irish choreography to the limits and is fused with contemporary jazz, tap 
and ballet. The athleticism is non-stop throughout the show as dancers attack the floor to 
Irish hit songs and will have the audience standing in their seats. 
 

The dancers and musicians are accompanied onstage by a charismatic Irish barman and with 
a cheeky sense of Irish wit and humour, he transports the audience to his Irish pub O’ 
Hennessey’s for a pint of ale and a night of rollicking good fun. 
 

FOR UPDATED INFORMATION, FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK ON THE MORUNDAH OPERA PAGE 

OR THE MORUNDAH HOTEL PAGE OR RING THE MORUNDAH HOTEL ON 02 69597414 AFTER 

12 MIDDAY. 

 

Urana District upcoming events 
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Urana District upcoming events 
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Urana District upcoming events 
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2018 Urana Campdraft 
 

24 & 25 March 
 

Victoria Park, Urana 
 

A full program is being run over both days.   
Toilets/showers available on the grounds. 

 
All enquiries to the secretary – Mel Nash ph. 0416 023 833  

or uranacampdraft@gmail.com 

 
Thank you to our cattle donors and sponsors: 

 

Widgiewa Angus, Landmark Narrandera,  

Commonwealth Bank Lockhart, Bendigo Bank Lockhart,  

D & K Gooden Livestock Transport and Bulk Haulage, 

Urana Hotel, Urana Fuel Depot, Livingstone Earthmoving, 

Cann’s Buslines Corowa, Delta Agribusiness Lockhart, 

Jerilderie Veterinary Clinic, Billabong Agriculture,  

Urana Newsagent & Takeaway Urana Bowling Club,  

Ian McLeod & Co. Solicitors, Riverina Tyrepower,  

Lockhart Ex-Servicemens Club, JM Smith & Co. Urana, 

GWR Shirts, Harold Boots. 
 

 
 

Urana District upcoming events 
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Urana District upcoming events 
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BOREE CREEK HOTEL  

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

17 March   Boree Boys Big Boys Toys Day 
    Music by Toucan Rock 

 

23 June   Boree Creek Camp Oven Cook Off. 
 

More information to follow or by contacting  
Boree Creek Hotel (02) 6927 1407 

Urana District upcoming events 

 

 

Friday 2nd March 2018 

 

Uniting Church Oaklands 

 

Commencing at 7pm 
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ST FRANCIS XAVIER’S SCHOOL URANA 
Think, Speak and act like Christ 

 

Greetings 
 
We’ve well and truly begun our 2018 school year off with a bang! 
 
To begin our year we welcomed the Britton family to our school. Max has 
joined us in Year 6 while Carter has started in Year 4. Welcome!!! 
 
In Week 2, we held our Orientation Hour for our Play to Learn program 

where all of the children and parents were able to meet each other, our staff and explore their 
surrounds. It was also wonderful to have numerous parents of existing students come to welcome 
our Play to Learn families. For enquiries or to enrol in the program, please contact the school on 69 
208 051. 
 
Also in Week 2, we conducted our twilight swimming carnival and welcome BBQ at the Urana pool. 
It was a fantastic evening filled with participation, encouragement, fun and laughter. It certainly was 
a great way to welcome in the new school year as a community. 
A big thank you to everyone who supported and participated on the evening. 
 
At the swimming carnival, we also presented our Stage 3 (Year 5/6) students with their School 
Leaders badges. We’re extremely proud of and have high expectations of all our students. 
However, we felt it important to acknowledge the special contribution our Stage 3 students make to 
our school. Congratulations Max B, Lauren, Gabriella, Archie and Angus! 
 
In Week 3 we had a very excited student cohort as we welcomed Healthy Harold to our school. The 
annual visit by Harold is always fun and it is a marvelous supplement to our PD/H/PE program. 
 
Next month we are looking forward to our annual visit to St. Joseph’s Primary School Lockhart for 
Catholic Schools Week. This is a wonderful day where we come together to celebrate the 
wonderful opportunities our Catholic Schools provide our students. 
 
God bless, 
Mitch Bailey 
Principal 
 

Urana District School News 

Our 2018 School Leaders receiving their 
badges. 
(Zach Packer received his retrospectively) 

Our new joinery in the Play to Learn room.  
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Urana District News 

Urana Inc update  

The Urana Inc AGM was held on Wed 5th Feb. 

The results of the elections are as follows;  

Chariman – Andy Dore     

Vice Chair – Jamie Urquhart 

Secretary – Karin Coghill 

Treasurer – Jacinta Dore 

Committee – Kim Pawson, Damien Gooden 

and Harry Couzins 

 

Great news about the Flood Study 

The council has had the 2nd stage of funding 

approved which means they can move onto 

community consultations and developing 

plans to mitigate flood problems at Urana, 

Boree Creek, Morundah and Rand (the towns 

considered most at risk). 

 

Mick Robson’s truck Route petition 

This has been presented at council and they 

have resolved to develop a report or plan of 

action. 

 

Local Health Advisory Committee of Urana 

LHAC have put together a health survey to 

get a more accurate picture of our health 

needs. Surveys are at Dr Giri’s medical 

centre, Post Office and the Council’s Urana 

office. Oaklands, Boree Creek, Morundah and 

Daysdale have been sent copies via locals or 

pubs in several venues as a distribution 

points. Please get behind this survey and let 

Murrumbidgee Health know our REAL needs 

and complete them before 20th March. 

Black Dog Institute  have approached our 

Mayor, Pat Bourke to possibly do a short film 

using the Urana town to highlight the 

statistics of Rural NSW having suicide rates of 

around 396 every year. This is the equivalent 

of the population of our whole town. The 

details of will they, when, how etc will be 

forthcoming when we hear anything 

concrete. Watch this space. 

 

Freedom Camping is still in its infancy stage 

but we are getting closer to starting. 

 

Multi-Purpose Leisure Centre 

Are you interested in joining a group of 

passionate locals to plan for building a Multi-

Purpose Leisure Centre on the foreshore of 

the Urana Aquatic Centre. This is an open 

invitation for anyone to join this group.  

 

Please contact Katrina Dore on 0429 208 074 

 

 

Memberships are due for this year. They are 

set at $2. If you prefer to pay online, please 

use these account details:   

Urana Inc    BSB: 633-000 

A/C: 158 782 938     Reference: your name 

 

Please feel free to contact us by email on 

uranainc@gmail.com   or call Karin on  

02 6920 8271 or 0477 045 462 

 

mailto:uranainc@gmail.com
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COURTHOUSE NEWS 
 

With the hot weather, we have not had as many visitors through.  However the 

volunteers still found plenty to do.  Enquiries from people researching their 

family history keep on coming in.  We, like them are always discovering past 

history of our town and surrounding areas. 

 

We gratefully received a copy of a photograph of the old Hospital situated in 

Woodhouse Street.  As the donor had thoughtfully framed it we were able to 

immediately display it in our “old Hospital” section. 

 

Hopefully people have noticed our new signage for the Courthouse.  Another 

project crossed off the “bucket list”. 

 

Volunteers are in attendance each Tuesday morning and other times can be 

arranged, simply by make a phone call to the numbers below.  Feel free to drop 

in for a cuppa.  Should you wish to be a volunteer you will be made very welcome. 

 

Phone:   Federation Council  -  Urana Office (02) 6930 9100 

  Christine  0419 178 585 

  Jenny  0400 208 162 

  Bill  0459 398 143 

 

Urana District News 

 

 
 

MACKNIGHT PARK 
Displays on the Notice Board are regularly changing.  Organisations are invited to 
display coming events.  Businesses and Trades people operating within the 
Urana Township and district are encouraged to advertise.   

A small fee is charged.   

Enquiries:  Jenny 0400 208162 or  

  Melinda 0416 023 833 
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Welcome to 

‘Fox Cottage’ 

URANA  NSW  2645 

Overnight/Short Term 
Accommodation Available 

 

Enquiries (02) 6920 8415 Ph/Fax 
Barry   -  0427 207 250  or  
Therese   - 0429 207 250 

 

R & K Ciccia’s  
Supermarket  -  Urana 

 

 

Invite you all to call in for our Friendly 
Service and Competitive Prices.  Services 
Include: Groceries, Liquor, Fruit & Veg, 
Dairy & Frozen, Dry-Cleaning, Lotto, 
Tattslotto, In Store Chemist Lines, Next 
Day Service for your Chemist Scripts and 
other Varieties of Merchandise.  So come 
in and support your Local Store. 
 

Free Grocery Deliveries 
Monday, Thursday & Friday’s 

8.30am to 3.00pm 

 Phone /Fax (02) 6920 8217 

37-39 Kindra Street, Rand, NSW, 2642 

Phone/fax: (02) 6029 5203 

Mobile: 0407 322 829 

Email: sara@randfarmsupplies.com.au 

Opening hours: 8:45am – 5pm Monday to 

Friday 
 

Stocking all your rural farm supply 

needs 
 

Farm chemical, animal health, dog and cat 

food, produce, pipe fittings, salt and molasses 

blocks, work boots, tyre repairs, Fuchs oils, 

spray nozzles. 

K L KUHNE SHEARING SERVICES 

SHEARING CONTRACTOR 

RAND N.S.W 

Reliable Staff available for 
Shearing & Crutching 

Woolpress & Shearing Plant Hire 
Mobile Crutching Trailers available 

PH Kel Kuhne 0428 295 374 
email kelkuhne@hotmail.com 

Get your  
business noticed!  

Advertise here  
Contact  

Federation Council 
(02) 6033 8999 

mailto:kelkuhne@hotmail.com
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Fred & Helen Finch 

48 William St, Urana, 2645 
B.H. (02) 6920 8122 
A.H. (02) 6920 8165 

 

Cement & Domestic Gas 
Caltex Distributor for Fuel & Lubes 

Bulk Farm Deliveries 

John & Lea Bentham 

Urana Newsagent & Takeaway 
(Opposite Memorial Hall) 

 

Open 7 Days a Week – 

Newspapers,Magazines, Milk & Bread, Fresh 

Cakes & Sandwiches, large variety of 

takeaway, BBQ chickens, Pizza, Meals, Ice 

Eftpos Available. 

Phone Orders most welcome 

 

Phone John (Crowie) & Lea on  

(02) 6920 8082 

MARIE WALTERS 
POST OFFICE 

21 ANNA ST. URANA, 2645 

PH (02) 6920 8227 FAX (02) 6920 8109 

FRIENDLY SERVICE ALWAYS 

Bank@Post PERSONAL & BUSINESS 

BANKING 
POST BILL-PAY Cash, Cheque or EFTPOS 

Your enquires welcome 
SEPARATE AGENCY FOR COUNTRYLINK 

RAIL & COACH TICKETS 

Fax & photocopying service 

Corowa Road 
URANA  NSW  2645 

 

Phone: (02) 6920 8192 
The Urana Caravan Park and Aquatic Centre provides 

excellent amenities for camping, water skiing, fishing, 

bushwalking or just relaxing in the quite surroundings 

Facilities 
  Cabins   Dump Point/Sani Dump 
  Powered Sites   Equipment Hire 
  Unpowered Sites   Boat Ramp/Boat Launch 
  Tent/Camping Sites   Laundry 
  Shower   BBQ Facilities 
  Toilets   Water Supply 

Come along and enjoy the experience of the  
Federation Council 

“In the Middle of Everywhere” 

 

 

(Phil & Jenny Baker) 
 

OPEN 7 DAYS 
 

Meals available 

Lunch and Dinner 
12  -  2 pm 

6 -  8 pm 
 

All day Coffee & 
Bacon & Egg Rolls 

 

Accommodation available 

Phone (02) 6927 1407 
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Termites/White Ants  -  Detection and Eradication 
  Pre-purchase inspections  -   Full Written Reports 

  Rodent Baiting and Control  -  AQIS Approved 
 

  TERMITES  -  SPIDERS  -  BEES  -  WASPS  -  BIRDS 
 

 

 Boree Creek          Corowa      Morundah   

Oaklands          Rand          Urana 

BORDER PEST CONTROL 
 

DOMESTIC  º  COMMERCIAL  º  INDUSTRIAL 

 

Michael Comfort   -   Licensed Technician 

0 4 2 8     3 3 1     3 8 3 

  

Lockhart Shire Council 

Newsletter 
 

 

 

Copies of the monthly Lockhart Shire 

Newsletter are available for 

collection from Federation Council  -  

Urana Office, and our monthly Urana 

District newsletter is available from 

Lockhart Shire Council offices. 

 

This will assist residents from both 

Councils to be aware of community 

events that might be occurring in 

their respective towns. 
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Oaklands Pest Control 
Fully licensed and insured in NSW and VICTORIA. 

 
 Certificate III in Pest Management Techniques utilising the latest methods to control and 

eradicate pests. 

 We use an intergrated pest management approach . 

 Specialising in Termites-Ants-Cockroaches-Spiders-Rodents-Flies-Mosquitoes and Moths. 

 Solutions for commercial Industrial and residental premises. 

 Commited to safe work practices at all times. 

 No job too big or too small. 

 We offer discounts for seniors and DVA cardholders 
 

Stuart and Diane. 
Oaklands17@iprimus.com.au 

Free service period for all jobs undertaken. 
Call us today ! 

 
Mobile 0487 259 599 

 

 
URANA SKI & AQUATIC CLUB MEMBERSHIP FEES 

are now due and payable. 
 

Memberships for the 2016/2017 Season are as follows: 
 

    $50.00 Boat/Family 
    $20.00 Single 
    $20.00 Day Pass 

 

A form needs to be completed for all boat memberships. 
 

Please contact or send payment to: 
Jacqui Anderson 

10 Osborne Street 
URANA  NSW  2645 

 

Ph: 0429 208 115 
 

Money can also be paid at Urana Caravan Park 
 

mailto:Oaklands17@iprimus.com.au
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Urana District Notices 
 
 

  
 

 
 

Morundah Park  
Browley Street  
Morundah 
 
Victoria Park 
Federation Way  Urana 
 
Rand Recreation Ground 
Kindra Street  Rand 

Boree Creek Rural Fire Station   
Eades Street  
Boree Creek 
 
Oaklands Recreation Ground 
Patey Street 
Oaklands 
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Bored staying at home??? 

THE PLACE TO BE SEEN IS  
 

 
 

 

 
18-20 William Street 
URANA  NSW  2645 

Club’s Website for latest Weekly News: urana.bowls.com.au Phone: (02) 6920 8138 

FRIDAY NIGHT RAFFLES  
 

Come along every Friday night for the 

Club Members Draw and raffle prizes  -  

Meat Trays and a Voucher. 

CLUB  MEALS 
Our first “Bistro meal” night was well supported , thank you 

 

Upcoming meal nights  
 

Saturday Feb. 24th  (Chinese . Monthly) 
Saturday Mar 10th   (Bistro) 

 

 It would be most helpful if prior bookings can be made to help with the catering 
 Tel 02 6920 8138 

Meals to be served from 6.00 p.m.   
 

If you are a member of the Club and have a birthday during in the month, you can claim 
your birthday 2 course meal for just $5, (Monthly meals only) please let us know when 

placing your order. 

Bowls News 
“Try Bowls” Day Sun March 11. 

All welcome  - Bowls provided. 
 

"Worlds Greatest Shave " 
Charity Bowls day Sun 8th April 2018. 

BBQ Lunch  

 

CLUB MAINTENANCE 
 

Our financial position has improved  to the 

extent that we can re-visit one of our 

budget items, that of cladding the rear of 

the Clubhouse. This is an original part of 

the building that is in need of insulation 

and protection. We are currently obtaining 

quotes  for same. 

 

CLUB GRANTS 
 

We have applied, and are hopeful of 

obtaining a NSW Government grant of 

$6,000 for a Coaching and presentation 

System for our Dining room. 

2018 AFL FOOTY TIPPING 
 

Starts Thursday 22nd March 

Entries to be made with the Bar staff 
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PR & LE WILLIS 
 

                         Earthmoving & Excavation 
 
 

 

     Dozer, Excavator x2, 6x6 articulated Dump truck x 2  
 

  40Tonne Longreach Excavator- 22m Reach 
 

            - Dams constructed     - Gravel 
 

            - Dams desilted or filled in   - Pipes Layed 
 

            - Channels & Drains cleaned   - Trees cleared 
 

            - Levi banks constructed or built up  - Deep ripping 
 

All General & Agricultural Earthworks 
 

   Jamey Willis                                                                        Peter Willis 
   Mobile - 0429 047 904                                                         Mobile - 0427 572 860 
   Home  -  (02) 6035 4144                                                      Home- (02) 6035 4347 
 

Email-shaewillis@bigpond.com                      

 

 

Funeral Directors 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Corowa & Rutherglen 

 

For Caring and Professional Service 
 

Phone: (02) 6033 4255 
Mobile: 0458 334 256 

(All Hours) 

mailto:shaewillis@bigpond.com
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J.A. DOYLE PTY LTD 
Harvesting / Cropping / Ploughing Contractors 

Bulk Haulage 
Wide Loads (3.9m Deck) 

Hi-Fert Agent 

John Doyle: 
M:   0428 354 308 

B:    (02) 6035 4218 

F:     (02) 6035 4308 

E:      evdoyle@bigpond.com 

Damien Doyle: 
M:          0428 354 138 

H:           (02) 6035 4138 

F:           (02) 6035 4308 

E:     dadoyle@bigpond.com 
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27 Sanger Street, COROWA 

(Corowa’s Newest Furniture Store) 
 

* Bedding  *  Mattresses   *  Furniture 
 

 *   Home Decor   *   Gifts *   Curtains 
   

 *   Shutters    *   Blinds *   Awnings 
 

We offer Free delivery and Free  measure & quote 

In Urana and District 
 

 

Call Stuart or Kay (02) 6033 1960 

Mobile: 0418 330 833 

         0408 272 883 

 

 

 
Will be in attendance at BILLABONG AG URANA  

every  2 weeks  
 

Next visit  
 

Wednesday 7 March 
Wednesday 21 March 

 

 from 1PM-3PM.  
 

Appointments can be made by phoning  the  JERILDERIE VETERINARY CLINIC on (03) 5886 1436 or 
directly to DES on 0427 861 436.   Large animal work can also be booked before or after the Clinic by 

Appointment. 
 

 

Small animal consultations including vaccinations & microchipping can be done at the Clinic but all 
surgery must still go to the Jerilderie Clinic.  

 
A full range of flea & worming products will be available at the Clinic & identification tags can be ordered 

there as well as ram sedation. 

http://www.corowacurtainsanddecor.com.au/
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Your  “Local Independent” Store 

 

 
 
 

at two convenient locations 
 

                      URANA:        Osborne Street   and 
                      OAKLANDS:  Milthorpe Street 

 

STOCKING: 
 

Animal Health, Ag Chemicals, Fencing, Plumbing,  
Pet Food, Washing Powders, NLIS Identification,  

Pool Salt, ‘Jobe’ ski gear. 
 

Contact: 
Oaklands Office: (02) 6035 4351 

Urana Office: (02) 6920 8267 
Pat:  0429 208 267 

     David: 0447 208 768 
Email:   billabongagriculture@gmail.com 
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J & A Beale Transport 
         42 Buller Street, Oaklands 

 

 

 

Riverina Buying Agent 

for Grain & Hay 

 

Phone Jim: 0428 570 325     BH 

   (02) 6035 4315  AH 

   (02) 6035 4146  FAX 

 

 

   Some of our specialist areas include: 

 GST      

 Rural Services      

 Superannuation     

 Audits      

 Income Tax    

  Management Consulting 

 Fast Tax Refunds with Electronic Lodgement 

Call in at: 
141 Green Street 

Lockhart  
or Telephone 

PH : 6920 5101 

 
Other offices at: 

Wagga: 6938 4600 
Tumbarumba: 6948 2018 

 

Oaklands 
Community Health & Fitness Centre 

 

 

Time to just to be a fitter and healthier person? 
 

 

 Commercial quality “Life Fitness” equipment suitable for  
      all fitness levels – beginner to weight training 
 Individual access from 5am-10pm 
 Heated/cooled premises 
 Access to qualified fitness trainers 
 Amenities for freshening up after a workout 
 Kitchenette for a quick bite to eat in your lunch break 

 
Short term membership: $15 per week Adults; $10 per week Concession 

3 month membership: $97.50 Adults; $58.50 Concession 
Plus $20 refundable access card deposit 

 
 
 
 

For more information contact:  
Tarin Moar 0427 847 208 or Tamara Nixon 0417 559 152 



42 

 

DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE IN YOUR COMMUNITY WITH AN 

ENDURING MENTAL ILLNESS THAT COULD BENEFIT FROM 

SOME COORDINATED SUPPORT? 
 

Partners in Recovery {PIR} aims to better support people with severe and persistent mental 

illness and their carers and families by getting services and supports to work in a more 

collaborative, coordinated and integrated way, for systemic change.  
 

 

Support Facilitators assist participants to identify their hopes, dreams and priorities and 

facilitate the coordination of services and supports needed to meet those priorities. 

Importantly, Hume PIR will identify where there are systems issues and barriers and lead in 

the development of systems change. 
 

 

Contact the Hume PIR Intake Triage Clinician on 02 6041 0056.  
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Over the counter medicines and  

value for money household items are now available 5 days a week 
at  

 

Billabong Agriculture Oaklands 
Phone: (02) 6035 4351 

 
Pop in and see Michele for Cough & Cold, Pain Relief, Hay fever 

Relief, Vitamins and Household Items 
 

Scripts can also be dropped off at Billabong Ag Oaklands, and if 
dropped before 2pm, can be delivered to the patients door on the 

same day. 

Mowing, edging, brush-cutting, yard 
clean-ups, and rubbish removal. 

Pruning, lopping, hedge-trimming, 
weed-spraying, and vacation care. 

Gutter cleaning, roof repairs and 
whirly-bird installations. 

Small landscaping, paving, fencing, 
and concreting projects. 

Door and window repairs, flyscreens 
and locks. 

Patching and painting, or whole 
house transformations. 

F l a t - pack  as se m b ly  and  D I Y 
installations of all types. 

Basic plumbing, tiling, cleaning and 
jobs all around the home.  

‘House & Garden’ 
Handyman Service 

I can help with almost anything…  

Call Matt 0474 725 933 

Free estimates, flexible rates...  
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Activity Adventures at Urana MPS 
CHRISTMAS 
 

Well the decorations have all come down and the trees have been packed away again so Christmas is now 
some time away.  Residents had some good ideas for packing things away so we will see if it is easier when 
we get the tinsel out in December.  And it didn't take that long when we all pitched in.  Prior to Christmas 
however, we did “create” some very crafty things as pictured below. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Residents celebrated Christmas in a variety of ways:  some travelled to be with family for a period of time;  
some spent the day at home with family;  and some stayed at the MPS and celebrated with staff and each 
other.  Whatever they did, the feedback from residents was that they all had a lovely time.  
 

Once again residents would like to acknowledge and thank the Urana Hotel for the very large bag of goodies 
they received.  The little LED Christmas trees will be a permanent feature in many rooms; chocolates are 
always appreciated as are the toiletries and many other things that the bags contained.  Everyone enjoyed 
delving in to see what they could find and there were so many items to find! 
 

It was also lovely to spend time singing Christmas carols when our resident organists Ann and Eunice came 
up.  Even Judy, with her magnificent singing voice, joined us one morning.  Now we know how well she can 
sing – a “performance” may have to be arranged. 
 

CHRISTMAS CONCERTS 
 

Who would have thought that plastic buckets could make such wonderful drums – well St Francis Xavier 
students demonstrated this to us with a wonderful arrangement that they had created themselves.  All 
students handled those drum sticks so well during the quite long drumming piece – amazing.  Mind you, that 
was not all the students were able to do – they are also excellent singers and everyone enjoyed their songs 
and their Christmas spirit as well as sharing morning tea. Thank you to staff and students for making this 
such a happy morning for all. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our friends from Urana Public came along another day to share morning tea and lots of conversations with us and then 
sing some songs.  We presented the Year 6 students with a mug as our way of saying “all the best at high school and 
thanks for the fun times we have had together”.  This partnership will continue this year as it is so beneficial to all 
parties.   
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Activity Adventures at Urana MPS 
 

The visit provided the opportunity for family photos as well – Jean with great-grandson, Brayden (and friends); Lal with 
his daughter, Nandina (and George); and Dawn with Hunter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Before each concert we spent time creating Christmas Cake balls.  That was a lot of fun and they tasted great.  Cooking 
is a great way to be constructive and usually means lots of laughs and lots of advice being given (not all of it helpful!!). 
RESIDENT MEETINGS 
 

In December we held our inaugural Resident Meeting. These will now be held on a monthly basis and will include all 
residents who wish to attend, myself (as Chairperson), and Karen (as Manager).  Of course other staff are welcome to 
attend and Minutes will be displayed on the notice board in the Colombo Lodge dining room for everyone to read them.  
 

The idea of the Meetings is for residents to come together and discuss issues – both positive and negative – that affect 
them.  And believe it or not finding positives has been very easy.  It is also a chance for residents to let me know what 
type of activities they would like to do – I'm afraid sky-diving is out of the question, but an indoor bowls day is now on 
my agenda! 
 

One thing that came out of our January Meeting was to acknowledge the amount of care and effort that each staff 
member puts into purchasing Christmas and birthday gifts for each resident.  All residents agreed that a lot of thought 
goes into each present so they are useful as they suit the recipient perfectly – and clothes sizes are always spot on too. 
 

JIGSAWS 
 

We would like to thank the Urana Courthouse Museum for their donation of jigsaws featuring 
local landmarks.  These have already provided much pondering and moving of pieces as we 
recreate the Old Hospital, the Urana Hotel and other places that we know so well. 
 

And speaking of jigsaws, Kath has finished this wonderful jigsaw with a bit of help from other 
residents and staff.  It has taken quite a while, but Kath's perseverance has been obvious the 
whole way through.  The picture looks so much better than on the box and we are looking 
forward to seeing the next beautiful jigsaw picture that will be created. 
 

CHRISTMAS CARE PACKAGE FOR AN AUSTRALIAN SOLDIER 
 

Residents decided they would like to support this initiative so Kath and I went shopping at the Urana Post Office, 
Ralphs and the Cafe to purchase appropriate Australian items for a female soldier in the Middle East as suggested in 
our brainstorming exercise.  There was a particular sized box we needed to fill so we included a jigsaw, Outback 
magazine, Vegemite (of course), a beanie (knitted by Jean), card (created by residents), colouring book and Arnotts 
biscuits among other things. 

 

While on the subject of Christmas giving, residents decided it would be a 
good idea to purchase a gift or two for the children to play with at Ronald 
McDonald House in Wagga Wagga.  So it was back to the Post Office to 
purchase a John Deere tractor and package of Hairy Maclary books 
which were gratefully received at Ronald McDonald House.  These were 
being kept at the House so children who had to be there during the 
Christmas period would have some nice new things to play with. Of 
course, now all children who have to stay there will benefit from them. 
 
These gifts required only a minimal outlay by residents but we are sure 
they would have brought a great amount of happiness to others. 

 

In between these special events we are continuing to produce lots of great colouring, word searches, quizzes and 
laughs.  We are having an “India Day” on Wednesday, 14 March from 9.30 am to 11.30 am.  Please contact the office if 
you would like to join us for what will be a wonderful and informative morning. 
 
Wendy Mallon  -  Activities Officer 
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CRAFT & CUPPA 

Come along and enjoy your craft at 
Urana Community Health. 

1st & 3rd Tuesday of the month 

10.30 am to 3.00 pm 

Enquiries: 
Anne Kerr (02) 6920 8188 

PODIATRIST 

Wagga Foot Clinic at Urana Community Health 

28 February 2018 
28 March 2018 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For Appointments Please Phone: 
Wagga Foot Clinic 

Urana & District Health Services 

  

 
 
 

AAYUSH HEALTH CARE TRUST 
Dr. Veerendra Giri Yaramati 
URANA MEDICAL CENTRE 

31 William Street, Urana NSW 2645 
PH: (02) 6920 8333 

 

Monday to Friday 
9:00 am to 5:00 pm 

Referral needed.  Phone Urana Community Health for 

further information (02) 6930 9224 

Urana Hospital  -  (02) 6930 9200 
Urana Community Health  -  (02) 6930 9224 
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Community Nurses 

Christine Simpson 

Karen Brooks 

Hospital - (02) 6930 9200   

Community Health - (02) 6930 9224 

Child & Family Nurse 
Jacinta Dore 

Urana, Oaklands, Rand and Morundah — 

clinic and home visits by appointment only. 

Contact Urana Community Health 02 6930 9226 

Childhood 
Immunisation Clinic 

 

ALL venues, including URANA by appointment ONLY. 
Please ring (02) 6930 9226 
Please bring your Medicare Card and your child’s Blue Book to the Clinic. You 
will need to wait 15 minutes following vaccinations.  
Any questions regarding immunisation can be directed to the Child & Family & 
Community Nurses. 

Women’s Health 
A free and confidential health service for 

women of all ages provided by a specialist 
Women’s Health Nurse 

21st March 2018 
For appointments for Women’s health 
(pap smears, general women’s health 

information) contact the 

Community Health Centre (02) 6930 9224 or  
the Hospital (02) 6930 9200 

DENTAL PROSTHETIST 

Gary Barutzki 

Direct to the Public 

For All Your Denture Needs: 

Full, Partial Dentures, Relines, 

Repairs & Additions 

ON A FORTNIGHTLY BASIS 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT PHONE: 

6925 0549 

Urana & District Health Services 
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Health Services 
ATTENTION: SENIORS AND ANY OTHER INTERESTED 

PERSONS WANTING TO GET FIT AND MAKE FRIENDS 

STRENGTH AND BALANCE EXERCISE 

Every Monday at 10.30 am 

At Community Health at the 

Urana Hospital 

Followed by morning tea and a talk 

Cost $1 per session 
 

CONTACT 

Bill (02) 6920 8112 or Harry (02) 6920 8374 
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LOCKHART HEALTH SERVICES 

The following services are visiting Lockhart regularly: 

 

OPTOMETRIST 

Russell and Chalker Optometrists Eyecare Plus are now visiting Lockhart regularly for 

comprehensive consultations. 

Glaucoma testing, cataract assessments, macular degeneration. Adults and Children’s 

assessments, and Veteran’s Affairs patients welcome. Spectacle frames available. 

For Appointments Please Phone: (02) 6921 8833 

PODIATRIST 

Wagga Foot Clinic visits the Lockhart Community Health Building every 4 weeks. 

For Appointments Please Phone: Wagga Foot Clinic on (02) 6921 1783 

PHYSIOTHERAPY - Every Wednesday (must have referral). 

For Appointments Please Phone: Lockhart & District Hospital on (02) 6920 5206 

X-RAY SERVICE 

X-Ray services are available every 2
nd

 Monday and undertaken at the Lockhart & District 

Hospital.  A referral from the doctor is required.   

For Appointments Please Phone: Lockhart & District Hospital on (02) 6920 5206 

Should you require transport to/from any of these services please contact Lockhart &  

District Community Services to arrange on (02) 6920 4162 

 

MOBILE BLOOD BANK 

Health Services 

 
 
 
 
 

Visits Lockhart every third month. 
(In front of the Shire Offices) 

Next visit: 

4 APRIL 2018 

Have 3 or 4 glasses of water or juice in the hours before you donate. 
Have a good sized breakfast or lunch 

(You need to be aged between 16 & 70 years) 

For further information or to make a booking please go to 
www.donateblood.com.au 

 

All Welcome 
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Valmar Community Transport Bus Trips 
 
Urana to Albury Bus- 2nd Tuesday of Month $5 

Departs Urana Hospital  -  8.00 am 

Oaklands General Store - 8.30 am 

Daysdale - 8.45 am 

Arrive Albury Target - 10.00 am 

Depart Albury Target - 2.00 pm 

 

Urana to Wagga Bus- 3rd Wednesday of Month $5 

Departs Oaklands General Store - 7:30am 

Urana Hospital - 8.00 am 

Lockhart Post Office - 8.30 am 

Milbrulong - 8.45 am 

The Rock Post Office  -  9.00 am 

Uranquinty - 9.30 am 

Arrive Wagga Kmart - 10.00 am 

Depart Wagga Kmart -2.30 pm 

 

Urana to Yarrawonga Bus- 4th Thursday of Month $5 

Departs Urana Hospital - 8.30 am 

Oaklands General Store - 9.00 am 

Arrive Yarrawonga - 10.00 am 

Depart Yarrawonga - 2.30  pm 

 

MEN & LADIES SOCIAL BUS TRIPS $10 

If you are interested in going to any of these social bus trips please contact the Office for 

more information on (02) 6920 4162. 

 
 

Health Services 
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Valmar Support Services  
Lockhart Office  

 
 

Our service delivery areas encompass the Lockhart & Urana Riverina/Murray areas  
 

The following services Valmar Support  Services provide are: 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Following services are Brokered by Intereach: 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 Frail Aged (65 years & over ) 
 Have a disability 
 Independence at home is at risk 
 A carer of frail aged or person with a disability 
 Isolated, Transport Disadvantaged  
 From a culture distinct community, financially disadvantaged  
 

For further classification of service provision in what area and for any enquires 
contact us on : 

Lockhart (02) 6920 4162 
AgedServices@valmar.com.au 

 

 Community Transport  Flexible Respite 

 Individual Social Support  Meals on Wheels/ Frozen Meals 

 Home Modifications  Personal Care 

 Domestic Assistance  Ladies Social Support Bus Trips 

 Home Maintenance  Meals on Wheels 

 Men’s Social Support Bus Trips  Albury Bus Trip 

 

 

Health Services 
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Urana District Church Notices 

Diocese of the Riverina 

ST PHILIP’S CHURCH 
PRINCESS STREET URANA 

UPCOMING SERVICE DATES 
 

25 March 2018  -  10.00 am 
22 April 2018  -  10.00 am 
27 May 2018  -  10.00 am 

 

For all Baptisms, Marriages, 

Funerals and all other enquiries, 

please contact Reverend Nola Cox 

(02) 6920 5549 

Anglican Church of Australia 
Diocese of Riverina 

St Aidan’s Lockhart 

Corner Day & Drummond Streets Lockhart 

SUNDAY  -  9.00 am 

St Oswald’s Boree Creek 

Baptisms, Marriages. Funerals & other  

activities by arrangement 

All Enquiries, 

Please contact Rev Nola Cox  

on (02) 6920 5549 

Uniting Church 
Urana 

Uniting Church 

Urana Enquiries 

Please contact: 

(02) 6920 8047 

Diocese of the Riverina 

1st, 3rd & 5th SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 

SATURDAY (VIGIL MASS) - 6.00 pm -  
LOCKHART 

SUNDAY - 8.00 am - URANA 
SUNDAY - 10.00 am - OAKLANDS 

2ND & 4TH SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 

SATURDAY (VIGIL MASS) - 6.00 pm - URANA 
SUNDAY - 8.00 am - LOCKHART 

SUNDAY - 10.00 am - URANGELINE 
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BOREE CREEK 

Mar 17      11.00 am  Big Boys Toys Day  -  Boree Creek Hotel 

MORUNDAH 

Mar 24    Barber of Seville  -  Morundah Bush Enterainment Committee 

Apr 14-15 9.00 am  Morundah Team Yarding  -  Morundah Recreation Ground 

May 4    Eireborne  -  Morundah Bush Entertainment Committee 

OAKLANDS 

Mar 2 7.00 pm  World Day of Prayer  -  Uniting Church Oaklands 

Mar 24-25    Oaklands Truck Show  -  Oaklands Recreation Ground 

 

RAND 

URANA 

Mar 24-25  Urana Camp Draft  -  Victoria Park, Urana 
May 3  St Philip’s Anglican Church Street Stall  — Urana Post Office Verandah 
 
Jul 22   CLAIMING THE DATE  -  Urana Caged Bird Sale 
 

 Calendar 
of Events  
 

Urana District 

Deadline for  

March Edition 

Wednesday 

14 March 2018 

All articles and advertisements for the newsletter 
must be in writing and sent via mail, hand delivered, 
email or faxed to Council no later than 
5.00 pm to be included in this Edition. Placement of 
articles is subject to available space. 

Phone: (02) 6033 8999 
Fax: (02) 6033 3317 

email address: council@federationcouncil.nsw.gov.au 
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Australia Day Photos 2018 

 

 


